WCGA SPRING BOARD MEETING
APRIL 1, 2004 
PEBBLE CREEK CLUB
IN ATTENDANCE:  Frankie Garber, Debbie Shetterly, Marijane Boyle, Linda Miller, Chris Shadoan, Tiffany Priest, Lynlee Long, Genon Krivohlavek, Mary Wannamaker, Barbara Kuhn, Nancy Mayer, Vicki DiSantis, Carrel Westlake

The meeting was called to order by President, Genon Krivohlavek.
MINUTES:  Genon read the minutes from the October 8, 2003 meeting.  The following correction was made, under 2003 championship, last sentence to read:  she suggested getting e-mail addresses for notification of acceptance or rejection to the championship.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  See report. Frankie Garber 

TOURNAMENT REPORT:  Chris Shadoan, Tournament Co-Chair, showed us the tee favor, which is a travel alarm and calculator, which we all thought was great!  She bought 125, since we need to give them to volunteers, also.  She also has bought 100 bag tags.

Chris also announced that the banquet is secured, and noted that we are disappointed that we have so few entries, so far. 

Tiffany Priest, the Tournament Director, said there will be a lot of marking to do, saying there will be some areas where green lines will indicate that though it is not a real hazard but the ball may be lost, a provisional ball may be hit.

She suggested we try to play threesomes to help maintain the pace of play.  Chris and Linda will determine where spotters are needed, and Tiffany will bring lots of radios to facilitate making rulings in a timely manner, but we need to be sure the spotters know not to make rulings.  There was some discussion of getting extra rules officials, in addition to Tiffany and John Clay.  Chris and Linda will check with other clubs in the area to see if some assistant pros might be willing to help.  Marijane Boyle, Tournament Administrator, asked to extend the deadline for entries to April 17, since we only have 52 entries, so far, 24 from NC and 28 from SC.  Barbara suggested encouraging club members to play, and Nancy that some entry forms be available at the CGA Senior Women’s Championship.  It was mentioned that last year’s champion, Laura Robinson, has not entered, and we need to get the trophy back.  

Chris said we all need to go to our clubs and try to recruit.  Mary Wannamaker mentioned that there seems to be confusion about 

the dates when the tournament will be held, since people want to be able to count on the week it will be held, and there are a lot of other tournaments held in May.  Chris said that the WSCGA sets their championship several years ahead, and this may help attract a good field.  Marijane said there was some confusion by entrants about how the checks are to be written, and to whom. 

Prizes:  Marijane used Nash Gallery in Hilton Head (15% off), Red Sky in Charlotte (free shipping), and Secret Ingredients in Cornelius, NC (5%).The theme for this year’s prizes is fused glass.  Marijane showed us the prizes, which are just spectacular.

Tournament Guidelines final draft is pending, since it needs one more edit and then will be posted on the website.  Marijane suggested that bag tags should be optional, not recommended.  Mary Wannamaker moved that we accept the Tournament Guidelines as drafted and amended in the meeting today, seconded by Nancy Mayer.  Motion carried.

Genon commended Marijane and Lynlee for their work on the Tournament

Guidelines.  

VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Lynlee Long reported that the 2005 Championship will be May 10-12 at Catawba Country Club, in Newton, NC, near Hickory. This is a Donald Ross course, which we are all excited about playing.  Lynlee said that most of the clubs she contacted said that the third week of May did not fit their schedules because of club events, and she suggested that we consider trying for the second week on a regular basis.

JUNIOR GIRLS:  See report.  Debbie has designed a new logo for the Junior Girls, which we all really like. 

Nancy Mayer has made up brochures to send with the letters we send to clubs

The 48th Carolinas Junior Girls’ Golf Championship will be June 28-July 1, at Catawba Country Club in Newton, NC.

The 38th Twin States Junior Girls’ Golf Championship will be July 27-29, at Furman University Golf Club in Greenville, SC.

Bay Tree, in Myrtle Beach, has committed for the 2005 Junior Girls.

Alamance Country Club has approved having the 2006 Carolinas Junior Girls’ for the 50th anniversary of the tournament.  Alamance was the original site of this tournament.  We all agreed that it would be a good idea to maintain the junior players on our database when they mature.

TEAM MATCH CAPTAIN’S REPORT:  Debbie Shetterly reported that Karen Ferree is working on a letter to players.  The matches are July 18-21 at Berkley Hall.

OLD BUSINESS: 
Website:  Debbie said she needs the current By-Laws to update the website, and will also update the database.

It was suggested that we send a mailing to all clubs in both states, so they will know about the tournament.  The deadline is being extended to April 17.

There have been 4,719 hits on the website, so far.

Official Tee Markers:  Linda Miller said they were very expensive.  Tiffany said the CGA has some, and she will find out about the cost, and she will store and transport them, if we decide to purchase them.  Linda will investigate, and we will discuss this at the Fall Board meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:  Vickie asked the Board to think about eliminating team prizes.  It was generally felt that we should promote the club awards, since most of our memberships are clubs.

Vicki also suggested that we rotate all of the Board members on the same years.  It was agreed that this will be discussed at the Fall Board meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm.

 

Respectfully submitted,

  

Carrel Westlake, Secretary
